
Building Tomorrow's Future: Roosevelt Elementary

School New Library and Early Childhood Learning

Building

The Santa Monica-Malibu Unified School District (SMMUSD) is

excited to share that the QS bond measure for Santa Monica was

successfully passed in November 2024. The District is grateful to the community for their

overwhelming support and trust in this initiative. The funding represents a significant investment in

the future of our students and families, allowing SMMUSD to move forward with the much-

anticipated construction of the new library and early childhood learning building.

New Library and Early Childhood Learning Building

The new library will provide students access to modern resources

and technologies that inspire curiosity and creativity, while the early

childhood learning building will offer a nurturing environment where

our youngest learners can grow and thrive. Construction of

Roosevelt’s new library and transitional kindergarten (TK) classrooms will commence in June

2025.

In summer 2025, the campus will be prepared for construction including moving classrooms to

swing spaces.

All remaining bungalows will be refurbished.

The first-grade classes and some of the second-grade classes will be relocated to bungalows

22, 23, 24, 25 and 26.

A restroom trailer will be added adjacent to the refurbished bungalows.

TK and kindergarten classes will be relocated to building E rooms 14, 15, 16 17 and room 8.



Existing rooms 3 and 4 in building J will remain in place as they are already located on the

courtyard.

The courtyard between building J, rooms 3 and 4 and building E rooms 14, 15, 16, 17 and 8 will

be adapted to support the TK and kindergarten playground.

Upon completion in January 2027, the TK and kindergarten classrooms, along with the library, will

be relocated to the new facility.

Project Overview: New Library and Early Childhood

Learning Building

The project design encompasses the creation of a fresh, inviting

entry sequence, along with the construction of a new library

building and library garden situated prominently at the front of the

school on Montana Avenue. Adjacent to the library there will be three state-of-the-art TK

classrooms and four kindergarten classrooms, accompanied by teacher collaboration areas and

age-appropriate play yards.

The structures will be approximately 17,000 square feet. These new structures will seamlessly

integrate with the historic courtyards of the adjacent buildings while preserving Roosevelt’s

cherished community identity.

Learn more about facility improvements here.

The future is bright for Roosevelt Elementary and with the community’s support the sky is the limit!

"A school building is more than a physical structure providing housing, light, heat, and shelter from

the elements; it is the one expression of the community’s commitment to education. " -Donald Leu

Exterior rendering of new

library and early

childhood learning

building

Interior rendering of new

library

Exterior rendering of

kindergarten courtyard

Santa Monica-Malibu USD
https://bit.ly/FIPHomepage

https://bit.ly/FIPHomepage



